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Sergeant J. Leatham has been selected to represent the Province at the Dominion 
Shoot to be held at Ottawa, he having qualified, well up, in the Provincial Shoot 
of Saskatchewan.

The team was composed of Sergeants Stangroom, Leatham and Hinton, Corporal 
Robertson and Constable Stone.

The Annual Picnic of "Depot" and "F" Divisions, which apparently is becoming 
a very popular event, was held at Boggy Creek on Wednesday, July 18 th. All ranks 
from the two Divisions participated and, despite the heat, appeared to spend an 
enjoyable day. A free canteen was provided for the youngsters and Mrs. S. T. Wood 
kindly presented the prizes for the sports events.

Having just recovered from the excitement and extra work provided by the 
World’s Grain Exhibition, combined with the Provincial Shoot, we have time to 
review the results. A first class Musical Ride was presented at the Exhibition by 
Sergeant Major Griffin. It was a much appreciated turn, and reflected credit on the 
promoters. Guards were provded for the main exhibits, a mounted escort for His 
Excellency the Governor General, was turned out, the Pari-Mutuel personnel supplied, 
and markers for the shoot.

"B" DIVISION 
Old Crow, Y.T.

"On February 11th a son was born to Corporal and Mrs. Young of the Royal 
Canadian Mounted Police, who is in charge of this Police post. It is thought that 
this is the first white child to be born at Old Crow. Considerable interest was 
manifested by the population, both white and native, and the new arrival was the 
recipient of many presents ranging from beaded baby moccasins to moose liver, 
caribou tongue, and cheques. The baby was baptized Charles Robert Edward by Rev. 
Julius Kendi, the native missionary, on February 26th. The service was in the native 
language. The mother is the only white woman resident in the district.”

(Extract from 'Northern Lights, May, 193 3, the magazine of the Anglican Diocese of the Yukon).

Our British Rugby football team had to relinquish possession of the Provincial 
Cup this year, after holding it for the season 1932-33. It was unfortunate that 
pressure of work prevented the practice necessary to keep up to form. The cup 
was presented to the Regina City Club, after the match, by the Commissioner.

The Gymnasium at the Barracks is now in full swing, it having been equipped 
with all the latest devices for racking the body at will. There are now three Bad­
minton courts available for play, and the floor is in good form for the winter dances.
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